
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 10 FEBRUARY 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

COS.30/05
REVIEW OF POLLING ARRANGEMENTS

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services presented report LDS.12/05 presenting the results of the Annual Review of Polling Arrangements in the City and making recommendations for changes to existing arrangements as appropriate.  In addition to the report, he tabled an addendum to LDS.12/05 regarding a review of polling arrangements in the Dalston Ward and making recommendations for that Ward.  The Committee was being asked for their views on the report and on the recommendations which would be submitted to the Executive and ultimately to the City Council.

When considering the report Members commented as follows:-

(a) It was noted that attempts were being made not to use schools as it involved disruption to the school programme.  Members welcomed the fact that they were down to 11 schools being used but that there was a comment that there were 3 in the Belle Vue Ward and a suggestion was made that  alternative facilities could be considered instead of using some of these schools and disrupting them.

The Electoral Services Officer responded that in the case of Belle Vue Junior, the school may well be able to remain open with voting carried out in an isolated part of the building.  He would investigate further if this would be a possibility in the other two schools in the Belle Vue Ward.

Another Member suggested that in St Cuthberts, the nursery could be used instead of the school premises and this would minimise disruption.  Members supported the proposal that in relation to St Cuthberts School alternative facilities should be investigated wherever possible.  The Electoral Registration Officer undertook to investigate these matters in relation to schools.

(b)
Members suggested that due to the recent floods Downagate Community Centre may not be available for use.

(c)
City Council Members had received a consultation letter as part of the annual review of polling arrangements but it was suggested that Botcherby and St Aidan’s War Councillors should be consulted further about the changes which have been put in place since the flooding.  The Electoral Services Officer undertook to action this.

(d)
A Member suggested that where portacabins are used, arrangements should be made to ensure that they have adequate lighting and toilet facilities.

(e) In response to a question about the Conservatory Centre at Harker, the Electoral Services Officer advised that the boundaries of parishes have changed but that the Ward boundary changes have yet to be approved, so the Conservatory Centre at Harker still serves two wards, namely Stanwix Rural and Longtown and Rockcliffe.

(f) A Member referred to the access for disabled voters and expressed concern that the Council was not doing as much as it should in this area.  It was important that the Council makes every effort to make Polling Stations accessible to disabled voters from the very first moment of polling.

(g) In response to a question about what measures were being put in place to ensure that electors who had been displaced by the floods will be able to exercise their right to vote, the Electoral Services Officer advised that he was working with other Council Officers to identify exactly who had been affected and that he would then write to them directly regarding their options for voting.

(h) A Member referred to the review criteria, one of which was the extent of parking provision and he suggested that another criteria for the review should be the availability of public transport to polling stations.  The Electoral Services Officer agreed that this could be included.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Executive be informed that this Committee agrees with the following recommendations (with the specific suggestions of the Committee marked in italics):-

(a)
That, if an alternative to Botcherby Community Centre cannot be found, St Cuthbert’s school be designated as the polling station for District DA on a temporary basis until such time as the community centre is repaired (paragraph 23), but that the Electoral Registration Officer investigate whether alternative accommodation in the area could be used but that if not only part of the school could be used rather than closing the whole school.
(b) That at the present time, the polling arrangements in Denton Holme Ward remain unchanged (paragraph 27).

(c) That if different alternatives to St Aidan’s Church Hall cannot be found, a portacabin be used as a polling station for district CA until the Church Hall is available again (paragraph 29).

(d) That the Returning Officer be given authority, after consultation with relevant Ward Councillors, to change polling place locations at the County Council elections if the usual premises prove to be unavailable due to flood or storm damage or other unforeseen circumstances (paragraph 30).

(e) That the locations of all other polling stations remain unchanged (paragraph 21) but that the Electoral Services Officer investigate the use of schools in the Belle Vue Ward to assess whether part of these schools could be used to avoid closure of the whole school.
(f) That a new polling district designated OJ be created in Dalston Ward as shown on map 2 of the addendum to LDS.12/05 and the polling place be a temporary polling station in a convenient location in the Cumwhinton Drive area.

(g) The polling arrangements for electors on the Garlands Estate be reviewed before the local elections in May 2006.

(2) That the Electoral Services Officer take on board the specific comments of the Committee on the annual review polling arrangements as set out in the narrative above.







